Kittanning, Pennsylvania
June 30, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at
6.00 p.m. for the June 30, 2022 regular meeting.

Present: Barry Peters, Chairman
Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman
David Stewart, Supervisor
Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer
Greg McKelvey — Zoning Officer - Absent

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Danielte Rihel, Audubon Society — Provided Township with information about
the Buffalo Creek Watershed.

Gracie Elosser — Resident of Glade Run Road - Has the Township receive any
information about the study for the intersection of State Route 422 and Glade
Run Road? It has been almost a year since the fatal motorcycle accident.

David Stewart, Supervisor — The Township has not received any information.

Chris Evans — | was told there was going to be a memorial tree/plaque for my dad at the
park. Do you have any idea when that is going to be done? | am still having water
problems. The water test showed as surface water. | dug a drainage ditch on
my property. The ditch line needs cleaned out. Will the Township clean it out?

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman — The Township does not own the alley.
APPROVALS:
MINUTES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve
minutes for regular meeting held on May 26, 2022. Motion approved
unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve
paying all bills and invoices for May 27 through June 30, 2022. Motion
approved unanimously.




REGULAR MEETING — JUNE 30, 2022
APPROVALS (CONTINUED):
POLICE REPORT:

Steve Guelich - Total reportable calls — 28,

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve
the Police Report for May 27 through June 30, 2022. Moton approved
unanimously.

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the
Road Master Report for May 27 through June 30, 2022. Motion approved
unanimously.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:
See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldigner to approve
Zoning Officer Report for May 27 through June 30, 2022. Motion
approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:
See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the
Sewage Report for May 27 through June 30, 2022. Motion approved
unanimously.

T. CLAYPOOL WATER LINE EXTENSION:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve
to support the T. Claypool water line extension. Total project bid amount
$370,588.25. The County of Armstrong committed to donate $150,000.00.
The Township agrees to pay the difference in total bid from Act 13-Gas Wells,
American Rescue Funds and tap-fees. Motion approved unanimously.




REGULAR MEETING — JUNE 30, 2022
APPROVALS (CONTINUED):
ZONING HEARING BOARD:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldigner to approve to
switch Gary Wolfe to regular Zoning Hearing Board member and switch
Bill Davis to alternate member. Motion approved unanimously.

ROAD CREW - PART-TIME:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldigner to approve
to hire Nelson Shaffer as summer part-time road crew at $21.05 an hour.
Motion approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by Barry Peters to adjourn the
regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer




Road Report for June 2022

Russell Standard Corp. completed our
sealcoat project for the year. A list of the
roads that were done is attached. A
catch basin was installed along Cedar Dr.
An 18 inch crosspipe and catch basin
were installed along Quigley Hill Rd.
Two crosspipes were installed on Glacial
Sand Rd. The ditches were pulled on
Glacial Sand Rd and French’s Corner Rd.
A storm drain was repaired along Cedar
Dr. that had failed and was flooding the
homeowner’s yard. A base repair was
done on Bouch Rd. Stone was spread on
the dirt roads, and they were graded. We
continue our roadside mowing. The skid
loader and the 2016 F550 were serviced.
The police car was inspected. Some




minor repairs were made on the
equipment.




Road Report for June 2022

Cedar Dr.

Locust Lane
Hickory Lane

Oak Dr.

Elm Dr.

Maple Lane
Willow Dr.

North Wible Rd.
Rainbow Dr.
Carpenter Dr.
Pinewood St.
Walnut Bottom Rd.
Part of Deer Run Rd.
Ken Wolfe Rd.
Lash Rd.

South Park Dr.
West Park Dr.




East Franklin Township Supervisors Meeting
Zoning Report / June 2022
June 30, 2022

Township permits issued since the May meeting:
. Kelsey Boarts, 549 East Brady Road, Kittanning, in ground swimming pool,

. K.SJ.W.A,, 710 Tarrtown Road, Adrian, new water storage tank at top of Alpine
Woods Drive,

. Carter Williams, 190 Reesedale Road, Kittanning, garage accessory structure.

The Planning Commission met June 27 and reviewed the above permits and discussed
other zoning matters that may come before the Commission, At the meeting it was

reported that the Arby's restaurant project, in Franklin Village Mall, has been delayed till
September.

Greg McKelvey
Zoning Officer




East Franklin Township
Sewage Report
June 2022
Report by David Stewart

Sludge was hauled from Adrian STP and Fox Hollow STP by CWM Environmental.
One real estate transfer inspection was done in Fox Hollow.

Shut Off Water Notices were posted on the applicable houses.

Lab samples were collected for the month of June and transported to CWM. DMR
reports for the month of May 2022 were submitted to DEP.




